Being a Part of the Sisterhood of Grace

Hello Ladies,
Wow! Here we are - already into February! Time truly does fly by. Before we know it, we will be ending our year. It is my hope as we take this journey that God has so graciously given us, we will take some time to reflect upon His love for us and the grace that is poured out upon us each and every day.
As I think about our theme for the year, “A Sisterhood of Grace,” I ask myself what it means to be part of a sisterhood of grace. I am quickly taken to the words of the Apostle Paul, “May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all” 2 Corinthians 13:14 (NIV). I am reminded that God’s grace pours out into my life abundantly. What an amazing gift that is! God uses grace to bring us into fellowship with Him and with each other. It is definitely through this fellowship that we learn what it is to be a sisterhood or simply, a child of God. We are here to look after each other; to share the love of our most beloved Savior; and to be the vessel God uses to pour out His blessings onto everyone He puts before us.
May we strive to embrace each other this year and to become transformed into the image that God has created us to be as the Harpeth River District United Methodist Women through His grace.
Grace and Peace,
Martha Butler
Vice President
